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Edlesborough Parish Council wishes all 

Parishioners a very Merry Christmas 

and a Happy New Year. 

 
Remembrance Day 2021 
This year’s service took place at the Edlesborough War 
Memorial. Edlesborough Parish Council wishes to thank 
Christine Yates and her helpers for displaying the knitted 
poppies at the Edlesborough War Memorial.  
Edlesborough Parish Council also thanks all the volunteers who 
kindly manned the road closures points throughout the service. 
Thanks also go to Robert Pratt and his team for their assistance 
with the road closures. 
 

Edlesborough Pavilion  
Edlesborough Parish Council is pleased to announce that the 
long awaited Edlesborough Pavilion is now complete. 
EPC have signed a 25 year lease with ECSC who have now taken over the running of the building.  
Many parishioners have already been able to enjoy the wonderful new parish facility. 

Edlesborough Green 

Edlesborough Green is now being widely used by parishioners for dog walks, exercise, and carefully 
coordinated sports activities. 
EPC reminds all parishioners to: 

 Keep dogs under control. If your dog does not have excellent recall it must be kept on lead to ensure 
that is does not spoil the enjoyment of Edlesborough Green for other users.  

 Use the litter bins provided or preferably take all rubbish and recycling home. 

Clean up after your dog! 

 Buckinghamshire Council is responsible for the emptying of the dog bins in 
Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall.  

 These are scheduled to be emptied every Tuesday.  

 Currently the telephone number displayed on the dog waste bins in the parish is no 
longer in use. Buckinghamshire Council who are responsible for the emptying and 
sanitising of the bins request that unemptied/overflowing bins are reported using 
the following link https://www.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk/dog-waste-bins  

 If a bin is overflowing please use another bin or take your dog waste home where it can be disposed 
of in your green general waste bin.  

 Please DO NOT pile dog waste on top of full bins. 

 Damaged or broken bins should be reported to Edlesborough Parish Council via 01525 229358 or 
clerk@edlesborough-pc.gov.uk 

 Now that the evenings are darker please be extra vigilant when walking your dog to ensure you clear up 
after them. 

https://l.facebook.com/l.php?u=https%3A%2F%2Fwww.aylesburyvaledc.gov.uk%2Fdog-waste-bins%3Ffbclid%3DIwAR3Cdfzr1c-t9yhcyDUjLHc4frGEs49xHjDtbqq08rSX37WAGOBnVcG-6eo&h=AT23sWWQZWMb7Y7LoIwHawvJ7B4JmA80ASXJUJNnfooXN8InCqU3gflHFhj2QqGKlP2j0nY5WuKJrsPsEF-AIPS0lL-3RsiJGsoFNqmSEitHDQbROMVHhN1OCuMGJBuE7utw&__tn__=-UK-R&c%5b0%5d=AT1msg4WReDsvEY4F9O3fpt6RgU7T-ehOj3DU1ITJHBgVtYgBOmOQbxeJdHOwkFe1blCHsp9S18A0T5OB_jSTjZIRVzXYI3wkSiwndvUBKzXEOpF6tihtrFaYlfYOFKdoKDLQUtzk7xs9nJ9cW5Z0RU_bvO5zVgMhVGiVh6RGv1UKCQsqDPg8QJwdvN5_hqXRwN8Yzg


EDaN Traffic Management and Speedwatch 

Following recent site meetings, appropriate Speedwatch locations were identified 
and confirmed within the three villages. Cllr Williams will now complete work on 
submitting locations for flashing Mobile Vehicle Activation Signs (MVAS) to 
Buckinghamshire Council and a request to the Wing and Ivinghoe Community 
Board for funding for MVAS equipment. 
Once purchased the MVAS equipment will be deployed at various locations around 
the parish. The data collected can then be shared with Thames Valley Police and 
Buckinghamshire Council to provide evidence in support of traffic calming 
requests. The Speedwatch video equipment collects individual speeding vehicle 
data that is passed to TVP for individual follow up. 
The Wing and Ivinghoe Community Board will shortly be supplying a package of 20mph and No Idling 
advisory signs which can be displayed outside the schools within the Parish.  
At the October Council meeting Council ratified their response to support Buckinghamshire Council Cllr 
Peter Cooper’s request for support to lobby Buckinghamshire Council to allow parishes to apply for 20mph 
limits in specific locations within their parish. 
Currently Buckinghamshire Council’s stance on speeding vehicles is one of education rather than 
enforcement. 

Salt Bins 

The responsibility for filling these bins is with Transport for Buckinghamshire. When 
supplies are running low a refill request should be submitted via their website 
https://www.fixmystreet.buckscc.gov.uk/  It is more appropriate if a parishioner living 
close to the salt bin makes the request but in practice anyone can make the request. 

EDaN Community Car Share Scheme 

This is a group of local volunteers who support parishioners with journeys to hospital etc. The group been 
inactive due to Covid-19 and has now resumed. 
The group is in need of more volunteer drivers. Any parishioner interested in using the service or 
volunteering should contact the co-ordinator Peter Williams via email at peterw500@aol.com  or on 01442 
842506. 

EDaN Beautification Team 

The EDaN Beautification team have purchased two benches for siting on the new pavilion patio area which 
will be dedicated to local parishioners. 
Council commended the EDaN Beatification Team on their proposal for and subsequent purchase of three 
Prunus ‘Accolade’ trees on Edlesborough Green as part of the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee celebration ‘Green 
Canopy’ initiative. These will be planted near the entrance to Edlesborough Pavilion car park. They will also 
plant one tree in Northall in memory of Katherine Parker who was a 
very active member of the team. 
More information about the “The Queen’s Green Canopy: Plant a Tree 
for the Jubilee” can be found at:  
www.woodlandtrust.org.uk  
The EDaN Beautification Team continue to work hard tending to the 
various planters in the villages of Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall 
which are all looking lovely. 
Do you enjoy gardening and have some time to spare? 
The EDaN Beautification Team is running low on volunteers for the 
tidying and watering of these planters. Anyone interested in getting 

https://www.fixmystreet.buckscc.gov.uk/
mailto:peterw500@aol.com
http://www.woodlandtrust.org.uk/


involved or helping out with the watering should contact Mrs Christine Yates on 01525 220739 or 
chris@brooklyns.org.uk   
 

Streetlights 

Please report failed streetlights in Edlesborough, Dagnall and Northall to the Clerk for 
repair.  
When making a report please ensure you provide the Clerk with the information displayed 
on the lamp post. 

Speedwatch & EDaN Traffic Management 

Thames Valley Police have relaunched and restarted their Community Speedwatch 
– more information can be found at Restart and relaunch for Community 
Speedwatch in 2021 · Thames Valley Police & Crime Commissioner (thamesvalley-
pcc.gov.uk) Any parishioner interested in becoming involved with the EDaN Community Speedwatch for 
Edlesborough Parish should contact Cllr Alan Williams via email at alan.williams@edlesborough-pc.gov.uk  
or on 07828 398371 

Council Meetings 

The next Edlesborough Parish Council Meetings will take place on: 

 Thursday 16th December 2021 – in Edlesborough Memorial Hall 

 Thursday 20th January 2022 – in Edlesborough Memorial Hall 
 
The meetings will commence at 7:30pm. 
Parishioners are welcome to attend all Ordinary Parish Council meetings and may ask questions, raise 
issues and give suggestions during the Open Forum before the formal start of the meeting. Council 
requests that where possible questions, issues and suggestions are submitted in writing to the Clerk by the 
Tuesday preceding the meeting.  
The Agenda and full minutes of previous Parish Council meetings are available to view on the website or 
from the Parish Clerk.  
All the hyperlinks in the information above can be accessed through the Edlesborough Parish website. 
_______________________________________________________________________________________ 

Clerk: Miss Penny Pataky Office Hours: Monday – Friday 9am – 12pm (excluding Wednesdays) 
Email: clerk@edlesborough-pc.gov.uk 01525 229358  Website: www.edlesborough-pc.gov.uk  

Facebook: www.facebook.com/EDANParishCouncil| 
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